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June 23, 2007
Social Calendar:
June 24th 
POALH Annual 
Members Meeting
10AM – Pavilion
June 30th

Annual POALH Golf 
Tournament

8AM - Colchester
June 30th

Newcomers Night &
Ice Cream Social

6PM - Pavilion
July 2nd
Kiddy Bingo

7PM – Pavilion
July 9th
Kiddy Bingo

7PM – Pavilion


July 11th 
Arts & Crafts

7PM - Pavilion
July 14th
Band
TBA
7PM - Pavilion
July 16th 
Kiddy Bingo

7PM – Pavilion

 For an updated list of                       events, visit our web site:   www.lakehaywardct.com

Message from the President - Tim Pelton  537-5181
Welcome to the start of the 2007 season and now it is time for all of us to enjoy that special place we call Lake Hayward. This season will be a special one as the Association celebrates its 50th Anniversary. We have several items planned to help us all recognize this special year and everything will be posted in the newsletter. 

Mark Your Calendars
June 24th is the June membership meeting where the membership can learn more about the entire season and have a chance to meet your Board of Directors. The meeting will begin at 10 AM at the pavilion. 

50th Anniversary
The 50th Anniversary Committee has organized and planned a dinner dance in Colchester on Saturday July 21st. This is an event not to be missed. Tickets need to be purchased in advance. Get your tickets early.

There will also be 50th Anniversary logo’d t-shirts, towels, and beach totes available this year. Samples will be on display at the June meeting.

Volunteers Needed   
Many hands make for light work. There are a number of social events that we need folks to manage and help out with. The list of events that need support will be reviewed at the June Meeting.

Stretching Out Your Summer and Keeping You Safe 
As this season gets underway, members within our Association have graciously offered to provide yoga classes on the beach and classes to receive a CT Safe Boating certificate.

Details on each of these classes will be outlined in future newsletters.   

Grounds and Upkeep
John Jacoby and his crack team of workers have whipped the grounds into excellent shape in spite of a late winter and cool, wet spring. The place looks great. The walkway at Third Beach has been rebuilt to better sustain water run off, the equipment to upgrade the basketball court has been ordered, the shingles on the roof of the pavilion have been replaced and the upgraded lighting for the tennis courts is grinding its way through Town planning & zoning approval process.

Hope to see you at the meeting, otherwise, I’ll see you on the beach.
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	Find and circle all of the fish that are hidden in the grid.
The remaining letters spell a secret message - a Benjamin Franklin quotation.
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	BARRACUDA
BLUEFISH
BONEFISH
BULLHEAD
CATFISH
CHUB
COD
CRAPPIE
CREVALLE
DOLLY VARDEN 
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	DORADO
DRUM
GAR
GRAYLING
GRUNT
HALIBUT
JEWFISH
MACKEREL
MUSKELLUNGE
PADDLEFISH 
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	PARROTFISH
PERMIT
POMPANO
REDFISH
ROOSTERFISH
SALMON
SAND DAB
SAUGER
SHARK
SHEEPSHEAD 
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	SMELT
SNOOK
STURGEON
SUNFISH
SWORDFISH
TILAPIA
TRIPLETAIL
TUNA
WAHOO
WARMOUTH 


Lake Hayward Classifieds:





For Sale:


Air conditioner for sale.  5000 BTU Sanyo  Excellent cond.  $50  call 377-5657





For Rent:


Lake Hayward Cottage Available for Weekly Rental: 111 Longwood Drive


2 Bedroom, 1 Bath, Fully equipped kitchen, sun porch, large deck, sleeps 6, CLEAN, $650/week.


Nancy Sorbella 845-225-8640/845-494-2784





Other:


Experienced teen to help with weekly housekeeping. Call Linda @537-3111 or email lacharr@hotmail.com





The deadline to submit an item to the newsletter is 12PM on Tuesday.  Classifieds will expire after one week. If you need to extend an ad, you must make a request. Please keep descriptions brief. Please email bguala@yahoo.com & place “Lake Hayward” in the subject line, or call Betsy Guala at 537-0706.








Announcements & Upcoming Events:�


June 24th 10 AM Annual Members Meeting: at the pavilion.  Coffee & donuts at 9:30?�


June 30th 8:00 AM Annual POALH Golf Tournament at Chanticlair Golf Course (Colchester): �Scramble format. Coffee and ...preceding tournament.  Lunch and trophies at the Pavilion immediately following. Price: $37 per person (includes all fees, food and trophies). Call John McDonald to register 537.3927 (leave message) or 203.988.0178 (cell)





June 30th  -  6:00 PM Newcomers' Night at the Pavilion: Are you new to Lake Hayward? Come to this informal gathering to meet your neighbors and learn the history.  Chips and lemonade provided. Bring a snack to share and any "other beverage" if you like.  For more information, call Vicki McDonald at 537.3927.





June 30th  -  7:00 PM Newcomers' Night Ice Cream Social: at the Pavilion��July 14th -  Live Band!  More information to follow.





July 21st - Lake Hayward 50th Anniversary Gala: 


Tickets will be sold at the meeting tomorrow for those that have reservations and anyone wanting to attend.


This event is on July 21st at St. Joseph's Hall in town.  Cocktails at 6:30, dinner and dancing to follow.


When you purchase your tickets please let us know your dinner choice:


Chicken breast with mozzarella cheese and roasted peppers


Hanger steak with rosemary butter


Baked new england scrod with lemon butter





Cost is $30/head. Cash bar.  Tickets must be purchased in advance as we have to give a head count to the caterer.





There will be a committee meeting at the pavilion after the annual meeting for anyone interested in helping out with this event.


--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Lake Hayward Garden Club:  Anyone interested in swapping plants, learning more about gardening at the lake, or touring local gardens should contact Betsy at � HYPERLINK "mailto:bguala@yahoo.com" ��bguala@yahoo.com� or 537-0706.   We will get together briefly at the pavilion after the annual members meeting on June 30th to set up a first meeting.





Roads and Beaches -  John Jacoby  537-5908





In a few weeks we will be removing boats that do not have an address on them (outside of boat) or an updated registration.  The boats will be brought to the ball field and destroyed.  �Thanks go out to my hard working crew that got the 3rd beach sidewalk back into shape....It looks great.   The beachrakers will be starting this week to get our beaches looking good. Let's all help them out by filling in the holes that are dug before you leave for the day and pick up any trash you have and throw it away in the trash barrels.     





Thank you and have a great summer.


 








POALH Beach Rules





Parents or chaperones are responsible for their child’s safety & their child’s actions at all times.


Children cannot be left at the beach unattended.


Infants must be in leak-proof diapers at all times.


Fishing within 10 ft. of the swimming area is strictly prohibited.


Use of boats and watercraft within the swimming area or within 100 ft. of rafts is prohibited.


Dogs are never allowed on the beach.


There is no swimming after 11PM.


All trash & cigarette butts must be removed from the beach and be properly disposed of.


Use of the beach area is limited to Association members & their guests.


10.   Cars parking in a beach parking area must display a POALH parking sticker or a     dated guest pass.





Recreation - Robyn Constable  295 - 9743





Arts & Crafts


Colleen, Janet and I will be teaching arts and crafts for our 4th year.  Again, we have been busy all winter planning and have selected some great crafts for this season.  We hope lots of children will meet us at the pavilion on Wednesday nights from 7-8 pm beginning July 11th.  There will not be Arts & Crafts on July 4th as indicated on the calendar.  Please keep in mind that parents should plan to stay during arts & crafts to help small children.





Kiddy Bingo


Phil Sabo will run Kiddy Bingo on Monday nights from 7-8 pm at the pavilion beginning July 2nd.  Children of all ages are welcome to play.  There will be candy and toy prizes.  Don’t worry, everyone wins!





Swimming Lessons


Chris Husta will join us for a second year to teach American Red Cross Certified Swimming Lessons.  For those of you who don’t know Chris, in addition to being a Lifeguard and Water Safety Instructor, he is also a nationally recognized swimmer and one of the top 18 swimmers in the state.  Chris has proven himself to be a dependable and creative asset to our swim program.  





Swim lessons will begin July 2nd.  There will not be a test date this year since we expect mostly repeat customers from last year.  If your child has never participated in swim lessons at Lake Hayward, don’t worry, Chris will fit him or her into the appropriate class.





If you haven’t sent in your signup forms yet, but intend to participate, please call or email me immediately so that we include your child in our schedule.  Check the bulletin boards at each beach the weekend of July 1st for the Swim Lesson Schedule.  We will also call you with your lesson time that weekend.





Please feel free to call or email me at 295-9743 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:poalhswimming@comcast.net" ��poalhswimming@comcast.net� with any questions or concerns you may have (compliments are good too!).





Tee Shirts


New Lake Hayward Tees will soon be selling at a beach near you!  Right now, there are no plans to purchase children’s sizes.  Child-sized tee shirts will only be available if there is enough interest (since we have to buy 100 minimum).  The children’s shirts would be bright blue, bright orange or light blue with a colorful sailboat logo.  If you would purchase a child’s size tee shirt, please email me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:poalhrecreation@comcast.net" ��poalhrecreation@comcast.net�.  I will keep a tally and if it seems that enough people are interested, we will purchase the shirts.  Please indicate which color tee you are most interested in also.  Thanks!











TENNIS LESSONS TO BE OFFERED


We are organizing group tennis lessons for ages 7-14 that will run for a 7-8 week period in July and August. Schedule is not yet set.  





Please call Jeff Walter at 537-3207 if you are interested in enrolling your child or children.














Now available at � HYPERLINK "http://www.lakehaywardct.com" ��www.lakehaywardct.com�:


Updated Calendar of Events, current All-Waste recycling schedule, Association By-Laws & Regulations,


newsletter archives, current weather and links to local resources.





























Board Members & Contacts�


Tim Pelton - President  					537.5181 or 1.800.437.8347 


								� HYPERLINK "mailto:tim@holdsworth-pelton.com" ��tim@holdsworth-pelton.com� 


Cindy Biancamano - Vice President / Social		537.3577


� CONTACT _Con-4624CF9B1 \c \s \l �Vicki McDonald� - Secretary					537.3927


Alice Miles - Treasurer					537.3611


Robin Constable - Recreation 				295-9743


								� HYPERLINK "mailto:poalhrecreation@comcast.net" ��poalhrecreation@comcast.net�


John Jacoby - Roads & Beaches 				537.6908


Rich Harmon  - Parking & Security 				537.9202�								� HYPERLINK "http://us.f503.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=poalhparking@sbcglobal.net" \t "_blank" �poalhparking@sbcglobal.net��Ray Brignano - Pavilion Reservations 			537.3129


Don Biancamano - Tax Collector				537.3577 


Dean Anderson - Water Quality				537.5848


Jeff Walter - Member at Large				537.3207


Betsy Guala - Newsletter & Website				537.0706  �								� HYPERLINK "mailto:bguala@yahoo.com" ��bguala@yahoo.com� 


Bill Lytle - Newsletter Delivery				537.0635�Resident State Trooper					537.7500


East Haddam Police						873.1226�Birmingham Utilities – Water				860.947.2000�CT Light & Power						860.947.2000



































Pavilion Reservations - Ray Brignano  537-3129��In Order to reserve the pavilion for a social gathering you must be a member in good standing of the Property Owners Association of Lake Hayward.





Reserving the Pavilion does not give you exclusive use of the entire pavilion.





A $25.00 deposit is required. The deposit check will be shredded when the Pavilion is inspected after use and the following conditions are met.


        1. You remove any item’s you brought to the pavilion, this includes trash, beverage containers etc.


        2. Leave the area as you found it, or a little better but not worse.


        3. Treat the pavilion and the surrounding area as if it is your property


             a) As a member of  P.O.A.L.H. you do own a slice of it..


       


CONSIDER THIS:


If you feel that reserving the pavilion for your social gathering was a rewarding experience you can call the person you called to reserve the Pavilion and turn the $25.00 deposit into a donation to the Association.





For Reservations Call Ray Brignano  Home  860 561-1034


                                                              Lake         537-3129


                                             Information Needed


                  Name                                    Reservation Date


                  Address                                 Begin Time-End Time


                  Phone                                    Type of Function
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